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STAFF’S SUPPORT FOR JULY 15, 2009 EXTENSTION TO FILE ANNUAL REPORT 

AND OPPOSITION TO SEPTEMBER 15, 2009 EXTENSION  
 

 COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”) by and 

through counsel, and submits its Support for July 15, 2009 Extension to File Annual Report and 

Opposition to September 15, 2009 Extension to the Missouri Public Service Commission 

(Commission), and states as follows:  

1. On April 10, 2009, Central Rivers Wastewater Utility, Inc., (Central Rivers) filed its 

Application for Extension to File Annual Report (Extension Request) with the Commission 

requesting an extension from April 15, 2009 to September 15, 2009 to file its annual report. 

2. Central Rivers Extension Request asserts no basis, nor explains, why a six (6) month 

extension for filing its annual report is necessary to allow its tax accountant to complete this 

filing.  It is unreasonable for Central Rivers to withhold the filing of a public document for this 

extended period of time, especially in light of the fact that the next year’s data will have to be 

collected for reporting to the Commission in the 2010 annual report within three (3) months. 

3. Staff suggests that an extension of three (3) months (until July 15, 2009) for Central 

Rivers to file its annual report is a reasonable timeframe to allow its tax accountant to complete 

the filing. 

 WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully requests the Commission deny Central Rivers 

request for an extension of six (6) months to September 15, 2009, and suggests an order be 

issued allowing an extension of three (3) months to July 15, 2009, to file this annual report. 



       Respectfully submitted, 

       /s/ Shelley Syler Brueggemann 
       Shelley Syler Brueggemann  
       Missouri Bar No. 52173 
 
       Attorney for the Staff of the 
       Missouri Public Service Commission 
       P. O. Box 360 
       Jefferson City, MO 65102 
       (573) 526-7393 (Telephone) 
       (573) 751-9285 (Fax) 
       shelley.brueggemann@psc.mo.gov (e-mail) 
 
 

Certificate of Service 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, transmitted by 
facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record this 10th day of April 2009. 
 
       /s/ Shelley Syler Brueggemann 
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